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About this document 

This document contains the full non-confidential collated responses received to the MP157 

Modification Report Consultation. 
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Question 1: Do you believe that MP157 should be approved? 

Question 1 

Respondent Category Response Rationale SECAS Response 

Centrica Large Supplier Approve Using V3  

Western Power 

Distribution 

Electricity 

Network Party 

Approve We agree that this modification addresses a valid issue 

that has been raised and better facilitates SEC objective 

(a) & (g) as per the Modification Report. 
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Question 2: Please provide any further comments you may have 

Question 2 

Respondent Category Comments SECAS Response 

Centrica Large Supplier No further comments  

Western Power 

Distribution 

Electricity 

Network Party 

We note that SECAS have advised there will be 12 month notice before 

a DUIS version is end dated. However we note that there is no 

reference in the Legal Text.  We note that SECAS technical expert 

stated that in the event of a user trying to use a version of DUIs that 

had passed its maintenance end date an error message would be 

returned, we cannot see details confirming this or what the error 

message would be within the Legal Text. 

We note the end date is the 26th November as agreed under 

SECMP080 however we note that the November 2021 release is 

targeted for the 4th November this will mean a period from the 4th-26th 

where The DCC will have to support 5 versions of DUIS. We don’t 

believe that this was the intent as any changes made within this period 

will result in additional cost and resource due to the number of 

supported versions and wanted to highlight this so that going forward 

end dates can be aligned with release dates. 

SECAS has checked this with the 

Proposer, and have noted the guidance for 

informing industry about DUIS versions 

being selected for removal will be advised 

12 months in advance about said removal. 

For the purposes of DUIS v1.1 and v2.0, 

we would not expect an error message to 

be sent, due to Users having confirmed to 

be moved off of these versions by then. 

The DCC has confirmed industry has 

migrated off of these older versions, so it is 

not expected that an error message will be 

returned for these specific versions. 

We agree it was not the intent for versions 

1.1 and 2.0 to be mis-aligned with the 

November 2021 SEC Release date. We 

agree that in future any end-dates should 

be aligned to SEC Releases wherever 

possible.  

 


